Ontario Energy Board

Po. Box 2319

2300 Yonge St. 27 floor

Toronto M4P 1E4

Attention: Register

EB-22020-0246

March 23,2021

Dear Sir

This letter is in regards to Ontario Hydro eliminating Seasonal Rate Class.

Here in northern Ontario, we are able to use our seasonal dwelling only a few months of the year. The remaining months would see no power used-hence there should be no cost to Ontario Hydro to serve them during this time.

Many people in this region, who have a seasonal dwelling may have just a small building in which to spend some time during the summer. They may or may not have Ontario Power.

We have a building of this type, with Ontario Hydro Power. This building has not been used for 3 years, other than an hour or two on a Sunday. However, it still costs us in excess of \$400.00 per year. If we discontinue the power service, anyone wanting to reuse the building would have to have all the wiring reinspected. It was inspected many years ago and passed, however I doubt that it would meet all the new regulations.

This is a very difficult decision—one that many people in North-Western Ontario can not afford to make. Why should we be classed with all southern Ontario residents?

Perhaps if Ontario Hydro lowered the gross payments they have and make to their top officials they would have more funds to use on service.

Do not allow the "Seasonal Rate" to be removed.

Yours truly,

